
  
 

WASHINGTON AREA NEW AUTO DEALERS ASSOCIATION 

SUPPORT 

HB 1208 “VEHICLE LAWS – MANUFACTURERS – DEALER COMPENSATION” 

 

The Washington Area New Auto Dealers Association (WANADA) represents franchised auto dealers in 

the metro Washington region. 

House Bill 1208 clarifies existing law and requires vehicle manufacturers to pay retail rates for warranty 

and recall repairs performed by franchised dealers. Existing law provides manufacturers must pay ==  

(1) For labor, an hourly rate equivalent to the average hourly rate the dealer charged its retail 

customers; and 

(2) For parts, the dealer’s cost for parts plus the current retail mark-up percentage charged to 

retail customers. 

The General Assembly passed the retail rate payment requirement nearly 10 years ago despite 

manufacturers’ opposition. Prior to the 2014 law, manufacturers were not paying the same as retail 

customers for the same repair. This had the effect of “cost-shifting” more cost to retail customers.  For 

the most part, the 2014 law has worked well – but more recently, manufacturers have been reducing 

the time allowance for covered repairs. The net effect of these changes is that manufacturers are no 

longer paying retail rates for certain warranty and recall repairs.  This is a direct challenge to the intent 

of the law passed by the General Assembly in 2014. 

Here is an example of what is now occurring: 

Type of Warranty/Recall Repair National Retail* Manufacturer’s          % Drop in 

     Hourly Allowance Hourly Allowance    Reimbursement 

Engine Replacement            26.6             15.9  40% 

Camshaft Timing Replacement             7.0               3.9  44% 

Water Pump Replacement             3.4               1.1  68% 

*National Retail Hourly Allowance used by dealer for retail repairs and published by Alldata. 

Retail auto repairs, for non-warranty and non-recall work, is highly competitive. These repairs can be 

performed by any number of franchised dealers, or independent repair shops. This competition keeps a 

check on labor rates and parts mark-up. Nearly all repair shops, including franchised dealers, use time 

allowances published in national guides. HB 1208 simply requires the vehicle manufacturer to use the 

same hourly allowances used by the dealer for the dealer’s retail repairs.  This change is entirely 

consistent with the 2014 law and closes a loophole the vehicle manufacturers are now trying to exploit. 

Please give HB 1208 a favorable report. 

 

For more information:  Mike Johansen & Obie Chinemere, RWL  410.269.5066 
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